
 
Minutes of the Health & Human Services Committee 

Tuesday, October 26, 2021 
 
 
Chair Dondlinger called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. 
 
Present:  Supervisors Timothy Dondlinger, Kathleen Cummings, Jeremy Walz, Jim Batzko, Joel 
Gaughan, and Ted Wysocki.  Absent:  Steve Whittow. 
 
Also Present:  Legislative Policy Advisor Alex Ignatowski, Chief of Staff Sarah Spaeth, Aging & 
Disabilities Resource Center Manager Mary Smith, Nutrition and Transportation Services Supervisor 
Mike Glasgow, and County Board Supervisors Keith Hammitt, Richard Morris, Bill Mitchell, Dave 
Zimmermann, Tyler Foti, Darlene Johnson, Jim Heinrich, and Paul Decker. 
 
Approve Minutes of October 7 
MOTION:  Wysocki moved, second by Walz to approve the minutes of October 7.  Motion carried 6-0. 
    
Next Meeting Date 
• November 11    
 
Executive Committee Report of October 26, 2021   
Dondlinger said the Executive Committee approved the appointment of the new Veterans’ Services 
Officer at their last meeting. 
 
Waukesha County, County Aging Plan 2022-2024 
Smith reviewed the above-listed report as outlined including the Executive Summary, Waukesha 
County aging and disabilities population data and statistics, dementia care, identified needs, goals for 
the plan period, statutory requirements for the Aging Unit structure, advisory committee role and 
membership, budget summary, compliance with regulations, and the community engagement and 
public hearing reports.   
 
Gaughan thanked Smith and her staff for their work on the report and the work they do every day. 
 
Batzko made a comment about the expected growth of the 65+ population in Waukesha County. 
 
Cummings indicated that it is difficult for individuals to apply for subsidized housing because of the 
requirement to fill out applications online. 
 
MOTION:  Gaughan moved, second by Cummings to accept the County Aging Plan for 2022-2024.  
Motion carried 6-0. 
 
Legislative Update 
Ignatowski gave an update legislation that would fund subsidized guardianship at the County.  He also 
gave an update on legislative redistricting. 
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MOTION: Batzko moved, second by Walz to adjourn at 6:39 p.m.  Motion carried 6-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jeremy Walz 
 
Jeremy Walz 
Secretary 


